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	Radiocommunication Bureau

(Direct Fax N°. +41 22 730 57 85)


	
Circular Letter


6/LCCE/24*
	14 August 2002


To Administrations of Member States of the ITU 
participating in the work of  
Radiocommunication Study Group 6

Subject:
Invitation to an informal meeting of Heads of Delegation of ITU Member States
on the occasion of the next meeting of Task Group 6/9

Please find attached a letter from the Chairman of Radiocommunication Study Group 6 inviting your Administration to be represented by its Head of Delegation to an informal meeting to be held on the occasion of the next meeting of Task Group 6/9.


Robert W. Jones


Director, Radiocommunication Bureau

_____________

* English only

Distribution:

–
Administrations of Member States participating in the work of Radiocommunication Study Group 6

–
Chairman and Vice-Chairmen of Radiocommunication Study Group 6

–
Secretary General of the ITU, Director of the Telecommunication Standardization Bureau, Director of the Telecommunication Development Bureau

ANNEX  1

As you know, Radiocommunication Study Group 6 is today endeavouring to meet the challenge set up in No. 159 of the ITU Convention of maintaining the pre-eminent position of the ITU in the telecommunication field and particularly in the broadcasting field.

Technological progress is indeed one of the major constraints in this process which needs to be properly taken into account by a timely response.

You are certainly aware that a topic which deserved special attention by Study Group 6 is the “Digital Cinema”. This new application has been considered of high importance and priority by the ITU administrations which approved Question ITU-R 15/6 and consequently by Study Group 6 which established Task Group 6/9.

It is to be stressed that the way by which Study Group 6 will respond to Question 15/6, will indeed be an indicator to the outside world of the efficiency, authority and relevance of the ITU-R in conducting studies entrusted to it by the ITU Member States.

In the course of the activities of Task Group 6//9, diverging views have been expressed about what issues and what ways to answer Question 15/6 should be considered by the Group. Some difficulties have even been encountered in the general acceptance of basic definitions applicable to the “D-cinema”. It is evident that such a situation may have serious repercussions not only to meet the tight deadline set up in Question 15/6 for the work of Task Group 6/9, but also on the quality of the results which the Group will achieve and hence on the overall image of Radiocommunication Study Group 6. It is to be mentioned that these difficulties, if unsolved, will have to be reported to the next Radiocommunication Assembly in 2003.

Since the next meeting of Task Group 6/9 will be crucial for its success, the Chairman of Study Group 6 would like to convene an informal meeting of Heads of Delegations of the administrations of Member States interested in the work of the Task Group, with a view to agree upon a common strategy to support its activities. Therefore, your Administration is kindly invited to be represented by its Head of Delegation to such an informal meeting, which under the chairmanship of the Chairman of Study Group 6 is scheduled on Monday, 9 September at 16:00 hours. The meeting room will be indicated on the electronic displays.

We trust on your valuable support to ensure the success of this initiative



A. Magenta



Chairman, Study Group 6
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